
 

     
 
Town of Dublin 
 
Select Board Public Hearing for the Acceptance of Unanticipated Highway Block Grant Funds 
 
Monday, September 12, 2022 
 
4:20 PM in person and via Zoom 
 
In attendance: Carole Monroe, Chris Raymond, Susan Peters, Pamela Cox and Road Agent Roger 
Trempe  
 
CALL TO ORDER: Carole Monroe called the meeting to order at 4:20pm  
 
SELECT BOARD’S BUSINESS: 
 

1. Carole made a motion to accept $67,532.51 as a onetime Highway payment from the State 
for Fiscal Year 2023 Under Senate Bill 401. These funds are considered unanticipated money 
and are being accepted under RSA 31:95-b.  These funds are non-lapsing and will be 
expended as additional “Apportionment A” distributions under RSA 235:23 and may be 
used for Maintenance, Construction and Reconstruction of Class Iv and Class V Highways. 
Susan seconded. Vote in the affirmative.  

 
 

ADJOURNMENT: There being no further business, Carole made a motion to adjourn the regular 
meeting at 4:23pm. Susan seconded. Vote in the affirmative.  
 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Katherine M. Fuller  
 
_____________________ 
Carole Monroe 
 
 
_____________________ 
Susan Peters 
 
 
_____________________ 
Chris Raymond 

 


